
 

 OFFICIAL 

Eastfield Division Councillors Monthly March Report to Eastfield Town Council 25 March 2024. 

 

Work has gone on as normal, and I have dealt with or am currently dealing with case work issues 

from Eastfield Residents. 

I have undertaken a number of “ Walkabouts” on the Estate during the month and enjoyed chatting 

with a number of residents. 

I undertook my Monthly Councillors Surgery 4 March with again a trickle of customers to have a chat 

about varying problems they were faced with. 

I attended the PACT Executive Meeting 27 February. Thankfully everything seems to be coming 

together with much work being undertaken behind the scenes. 

I gave an interview on Radio Scarborough about the Eastfield “Phoenix” Community Park Project 28 

February.  

I also had a meeting with Jan Garrill about Social Vision / Social Enterprise in the Legacy Studio at 

Ashmead Square. This was something NYC had commissioned with 3 areas singled out including 

Eastfield,  Selby and Catterick to ascertain if residents could be tempted into setting up social 

enterprise businesses to help in the local communities. 

I once again had the pleasure of attending the Veterans Social gatherings at 120 Westway 5 March & 

19 March. 

I attended a virtual Members Seminar along with The Waste Harmonisation Task and Finish Group 6 

March. 

7 March I attended the Virtual Scarborough and Whitby Area Constituency Committee Briefing. 

I attended an all-day presentation by the LGA regarding the most deprived areas of North Yorkshire 

14 March at County Hall Northallerton 

I took part in The Local Plan Seminar at County Hall Northallerton 20 March. 

I attended the Scarborough and Whitby Area Constituency Committee Meeting in the Town Hall 

Scarborough 22 March. 


